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Information	
  Services:	
  
•	
  Peter	
  Ronai	
  said that Mieke Visser is up to speed with the website.  She will be in charge of 
the Spring Schedule.  Peter will oversee the schedule during that time.  The printed Membership 
Book already has three changes of addresses for members.  He will send changes by email within 
a month to all members. 
 
Curriculum Services: 
Phil and Maureen Caudill reported on upcoming field trips.  On November 19, they have 
planned a day in Eugene.  The group would visit the Conger Clock Museum that houses the 
largest clock collection with clocks dating back to the 1500s and also has the history of 
telephones and cameras.  Lunch would be held at the Oregon Electric Station that is adjacent to 
Amtrak.  This restaurant is a collection of dining cars.  There would be four menus available for 
a cost of $16.52 per plate including tip ($2.52).  After lunch, the group would go the Jordan 
Schnitzer Museum of Art with the current exhibit of the Greatest Photos of the American West, 
Japanese Theatre and Women’s History.  There is also a coffee shop in the building and there 
would be a tour guide for the group.  The cost for the bus is $986 and the cost for the Museum of 
Art is $1.  Dividing this by the 55 members who would attend, the cost per person would be 
$35.52.  ICL members would be charged $35 each and ICL would pick up the difference.  Phi 
and Maureen have investigated a spring trip to Astoria, but the cost of $160 per person might be 
prohibitive. This cost would include lodging and lodging and food for the bus driver, in addition 
to the cost of the bus. They have a secondary plan for the spring trip.  Ken Panck indicated that 
he is leaning toward having all field trips pay for themselves.  Peter Rasmussen suggested that 
five scholarships be available for these trips.  Phil said that this would be their last year to 
arrange the trips and they hoped to have another couple that would assist in the spring trip and 
then take the planning over for the next year. 
(
Tom	
  Zook	
  said that the curriculum for Fall Term only has one spot left to fill.  Gary Beck 
suggested a local tour of the State Hospital Museum for one of our field trips.  A presenter from 
the Museum talked with ICL last year and this would be a good follow-up on that information. 
 
Ken Panck asked Tom 



were at the back of the line did not have anything other than the ham left.  Mary Millbrath will 
not be able to continue with the picnic but Jan Miller will continue to organize it  The menu will 
probably be changed to the hamburger / hot dogs from previous years. 
 
Adjournment:	
   
The meeting was adjourned at 3:40 pm.  


